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NDHC Trust to report (attached) 

Members are reminded that Part II Reports contain confidential information and should therefore be 
treated accordingly.  They should not be disclosed or passed on to any other person(s).
Members are also reminded of the need to dispose of such reports carefully and are therefore invited to 
return them to the Democratic Services Officer at the conclusion of the meeting for disposal.



Membership 
Councillors S Randall-Johnson (Chair), N Way (Vice-Chair), H Ackland, J Berry, P Crabb, R Gilbert, B Greenslade, 
R Peart, S  Russell, P Sanders, R Scott, J Trail, P Twiss, C Whitton, C Wright, J Yabsley and P Diviani
Declaration of Interests
Members are reminded that they must declare any interest they may have in any item to be considered at this meeting, 
prior to any discussion taking place on that item.
Access to Information
Any person wishing to inspect any minutes, reports or lists of background papers relating to any item on this agenda 
should contact Gerry Rufolo 01392 382299.
Agenda and minutes of the Committee are published on the Council’s Website and can also be accessed via the 
Modern.Gov app, available from the usual stores.
.
Webcasting, Recording or Reporting of Meetings and Proceedings
The proceedings of this meeting may be recorded for broadcasting live on the internet via the ‘Democracy Centre’ on the 
County Council’s website.  The whole of the meeting may be broadcast apart from any confidential items which may need 
to be considered in the absence of the press and public. For more information go to: http://www.devoncc.public-i.tv/core/

In addition, anyone wishing to film part or all of the proceedings may do so unless the press and public are excluded for 
that part of the meeting or there is good reason not to do so, as directed by the Chair.  Any filming must be done as 
unobtrusively as possible from a single fixed position without the use of any additional lighting; focusing only on those 
actively participating in the meeting and having regard also to the wishes of any member of the public present who may 
not wish to be filmed.  As a matter of courtesy, anyone wishing to film proceedings is asked to advise the Chair or the 
Democratic Services Officer in attendance so that all those present may be made aware that is happening. 

Members of the public may also use Facebook and Twitter or other forms of social media to report on proceedings at this 
meeting.  An open, publicly available Wi-Fi network (i.e. DCC) is normally available for meetings held in the Committee 
Suite at County Hall.  For information on Wi-Fi availability at other locations, please contact the Officer identified above.
Public Participation
Devon’s residents may attend and speak at any meeting of a County Council Scrutiny Committee when it is reviewing any 
specific matter or examining the provision of services or facilities as listed on the agenda for that meeting.

Scrutiny Committees set aside 15 minutes at the beginning of each meeting to allow anyone who has registered to speak 
on any such item. Speakers are normally allowed 3 minutes each. 

Anyone wishing to speak is requested to register in writing to the Clerk of the Committee (details above) by the deadline, 
outlined in the Council’s Public Participation Scheme https://new.devon.gov.uk/democracy/committee-meetings/scrutiny-
committees/, indicating which item they wish to speak on and giving a brief outline of the issues/ points they wish to make. 

Alternatively, any Member of the public may at any time submit their views on any matter to be considered by a Scrutiny 
Committee at a meeting or included in its work Programme direct to the Chair or Members of that Committee or via the 
Democratic Services & Scrutiny Secretariat (committee@devon.gov.uk). Members of the public may also suggest topics 
(see: https://new.devon.gov.uk/democracy/committee-meetings/scrutiny-committees/scrutiny-work-programme/

All Scrutiny Committee agenda are published at least seven days before the meeting on the Council’s website.
Emergencies 
In the event of the fire alarm sounding leave the building immediately by the nearest available exit, following the fire exit 
signs.  If doors fail to unlock press the Green break glass next to the door. Do not stop to collect personal belongings, do 
not use the lifts, do not re-enter the building until told to do so. 
Mobile Phones 
Please switch off all mobile phones before entering the Committee Room or Council Chamber

If you need a copy of this Agenda and/or a Report in another format 
(e.g. large print, audio tape, Braille or other languages), please 
contact the Information Centre on 01392 380101 or email to: 
centre@devon.gov.uk or write to the Democratic and Scrutiny 
Secretariat at County Hall, Exeter, EX2 4QD.

Induction loop system available

http://www.devoncc.public-i.tv/core/
https://new.devon.gov.uk/democracy/committee-meetings/scrutiny-committees/
https://new.devon.gov.uk/democracy/committee-meetings/scrutiny-committees/
mailto:committee@devon.gov.uk
https://new.devon.gov.uk/democracy/committee-meetings/scrutiny-committees/scrutiny-work-programme/
mailto:centre@devon.gov.uk


NOTES FOR VISITORS
All visitors to County Hall, including visitors to the Committee Suite and the Coaver Club conference and meeting rooms 
are requested to report to Main Reception on arrival.  If visitors have any specific requirements or needs they should 
contact County Hall reception on 01392 382504 beforehand. Further information about how to get here can be found at: 
https://new.devon.gov.uk/help/visiting-county-hall/. Please note that visitor car parking on campus is limited and space 
cannot be guaranteed. Where possible, we encourage visitors to travel to County Hall by other means.

SatNav – Postcode EX2 4QD

Walking and Cycling Facilities
County Hall is a pleasant twenty minute walk from Exeter City Centre. Exeter is also one of six National Cycle 
demonstration towns and has an excellent network of dedicated cycle routes – a map can be found at: 
https://new.devon.gov.uk/travel/cycle/. Cycle stands are outside County Hall Main Reception and Lucombe House 

Access to County Hall and Public Transport Links
Bus Services K, J, T and S operate from the High Street to County Hall (Topsham Road).  To return to the High Street 
use Services K, J, T and R.  Local Services to and from Dawlish, Teignmouth, Newton Abbot, Exmouth, Plymouth and 
Torbay all stop in Barrack Road which is a 5 minute walk from County Hall. Park and Ride Services operate from Sowton, 
Marsh Barton and Honiton Road with bus services direct to the High Street. 

The nearest mainline railway stations are Exeter Central (5 minutes from the High Street) and St David’s and St Thomas’s 
both of which have regular bus services to the High Street. Bus Service H (which runs from St David’s Station to the High 
Street) continues and stops in Wonford Road (at the top of Matford Lane shown on the map) a 2/3 minute walk from 
County Hall, en route to the RD&E Hospital (approximately a 10 minutes walk from County Hall, through Gras Lawn on 
Barrack Road).

Car Sharing
Carsharing allows people to benefit from the convenience of the car, whilst alleviating the associated problems of 
congestion and pollution.  For more information see: https://liftshare.com/uk/community/devon. 

Car Parking and Security
There is a pay and display car park, exclusively for the use of visitors, entered via Topsham Road.  Current charges are: 
Up to 30 minutes – free; 1 hour - £1.10; 2 hours - £2.20; 4 hours - £4.40; 8 hours - £7. Please note that County Hall 
reception staff are not able to provide change for the parking meters.

As indicated above, parking cannot be guaranteed and visitors should allow themselves enough time to find alternative 
parking if necessary.  Public car parking can be found at the Cathedral Quay or Magdalen Road Car Parks (approx. 20 
minutes walk). There are two disabled parking bays within the visitor car park. Additional disabled parking bays are 
available in the staff car park. These can be accessed via the intercom at the entrance barrier to the staff car park.

        NB                                 Denotes bus stops

Fire/Emergency Instructions
In the event of a fire or other emergency please note the following instructions. If you discover a fire, immediately inform 
the nearest member of staff and/or operate the nearest fire alarm. On hearing a fire alarm leave the building by the 
nearest available exit.  The County Hall Stewardesses will help direct you. Do not stop to collect personal belongings and 
do not use the lifts.  Assemble either on the cobbled car parking area adjacent to the administrative buildings or in the car 
park behind Bellair, as shown on the site map above. Please remain at the assembly point until you receive further 
instructions.  Do not re-enter the building without being told to do so.

First Aid
Contact Main Reception (extension 2504) for a trained first aider. 

A J

https://new.devon.gov.uk/help/visiting-county-hall/
https://new.devon.gov.uk/travel/cycle/
https://liftshare.com/uk/community/devon
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Briefing: Responding to CQC report 
of 9 January 2018
1. Purpose
1.1. This document is for information and sets out the context of the most recent CQC 

inspection of North Devon District Hospital, managed by the Northern Devon 
Healthcare NHS Trust, and covers the findings from the inspection, actions being 
taken and how actions and improvements will be reported.

1.2. This briefing assumes that the reader has read the inspection report, which can be 
found on the CQC website here: http://www.cqc.org.uk/location/RBZ12 

2. Background
2.1. The Care Quality Commission carried out an unannounced inspection at North 

Devon District Hospital in October 2017 to look at four aspects of our services: 
urgent and emergency services; maternity; end of life care; and outpatient services.  
The inspection report was published on 9 January 2018 and highlighted a number of 
areas for improvement. 

2.2. The CQC assesses services against five criteria. Safe, effective, responsive and 
well-led were rated as requires improvement. Caring was rated as good.  As a result, 
the Trust’s overall rating remains ‘requires improvement’.

Table 1: NDHT’s overall CQC rating, as of January 2018
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Table 2: The NDDH service ratings as of January 2018: the arrows indicate change 
since last inspection

2.3. The report highlighted some areas of outstanding practice in the Trust’s specialist 
palliative care, rheumatology, physiotherapy and pain management teams.  The 
Trust’s community strategy and partnership working is also highlighted as 
outstanding practice, with the report stating that it is ‘a strong model for providing the 
most effective care to patients away from the acute hospital site.’

2.4. Since the inspection, many of the recommended improvements have been made and 
the Trust is taking action in the remaining areas.

3. Findings and actions
Following receipt of the draft CQC inspection report, NDHT submitted its action plan 
in response to address the areas requiring improvement to regulators and the CQC.

The action plans can be categorised into trust-wide and service-specific.
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3.1. Trust-wide

There were a number of Trust-wide actions required, such as improving training 
attendances on the mandatory training sessions for all disciplines.  This was 
addressed by the workforce management visiting areas and developing training 
plans for the long term, sustainable training of all staff within department.  Weekly 
reports are now issued for managers to keep an ongoing monitoring of all their staff.

The Trust governance arrangements were identified as not robust within the 
operational divisions of the organisation.  This has been addressed with new 
processes for the management of risk, incidents, investigations and complaints being 
introduced into the operational divisions, making the governance arrangements for 
the Trust visible and robust.

3.2. Emergency Department

Some of the actions and responses within the emergency department are:

 To improve the administering of antibiotics for septic patients within one hour of 
admission - The Trust has been able to evidence 3 months of improved audits 
of compliance, now at 91%

 To improve and monitor triage performance times – The Trust has been able to 
evidence the improvements made through continual monitoring.

 Improve cleanliness in all areas of ED - this has now been achieved with 
amended contracts in place and weekly audits and spot checks.

3.3. Maternity

Some of the actions and responses within the maternity department are:

 Ensuring systems and processes were in place and operated effectively to 
assess, monitor and improve the quality and safety of the services – the Trust 
is implementing improvements to governance arrangements, policy 
management and audit programmes to ensure this is put in place.

3.4. Outpatient Departments

Some of the actions and responses within the outpatient department are:

 Some of the outpatient departments had long waiting lists for patients who 
needed follow-up appointments.  These were in areas of increased numbers of 
activity or where the Trust was experiencing staff shortages.  An overall project 
to review the efficiencies of the outpatient department is now underway to 
reduce waiting lists and ensure safe care is delivered to those waiting.

 Taking robust action to reduce patients on the waiting lists and to ensure 
patients are not lost to follow-up.  This work is ongoing with dedicated staff 
following up patients on a daily basis.

3.5. End of Life Care

Some of the actions and responses within the end of life care are:
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 To improve the monitoring of the services delivered by the Trust and ensure it 
is complying with the required national guidance.  Work is ongoing to improve 
the quality of the End of Life Care, combining the work with the Specialist 
Palliative Care service working in alliance with the North Devon Hospice.

4. Reporting and monitoring
4.1. There is a robust process to internally and externally monitor our progress against 

our action plans.

4.2. Each action plan has a designated lead who is responsible for the completion and 
monitoring of implementation according to agreed timescales. A weekly 
teleconference/safety huddle takes place, chaired by the Director of Nursing, Quality 
and Workforce to monitor completion and exception reporting.

4.3. Fortnightly updates and evidence are supplied to the CQC with evidence of 
implementation.

4.4. Actions and improvements will be reported through the CQC and regulators (NHS 
Improvement) through the monthly IDM meeting.

5. Conclusion and recommendations
5.1. The Trust can evidence that it is improving services in all areas identified by the CQC 

Inspection. Our approach has been well-received by the CQC and regulators.  

5.2. All the recommendations within the report were captured through the action plans 
and are being monitored through to completion.  A Trust-wide clinical audit and 
improvement plan is being collated to ensure the improvements are sustained and 
embedded.

5.3. Ongoing monitoring will continue through the improved governance structures. A 
process of self-assessment of compliance is being introduced to ensure this is 
sustained and measurable going forward.

Darryn Allcorn
Director of Nursing, Quality and Workforce
March 2018
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